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CHAPTERMMDCCIV.

AN ACT FOR THE RELIEF OF NON RESIDENT OWNERS OF LANDS IN
SUGAR CREEKTOWNSHIP, VENANGO COUNTY.

Whereasit appearsby a petition from the commissioners
and auditorsfrom the countyof Crawford,that the supervi-
sors of SugarCreek township,did in the yearone thousand
eight hundredandthree,assessa roadtaxfor the saidtown-
ship of one thousandsix hundred and eighty-nine dollars,
which road tax is conceivedby the petitionersto be exorbi-
tant and oppressive,andmuchhigher thanthe natureof the
caserequired:For remedywhereof,

Section I. (SectionI, P. L.) Be it enactedby the Senate
and Houseof Representativeso theCommonwealthof Penn-
sylvania,in GeneralAssembly met, and it is herebyenacted
by theauthorityof thesame,Thatthe commissionersof Craw-
ford countybe, andtheyareherebyauthorized,to reducethe
taxassessedon theunseatedlandsin thetownshipaforesaid,
so asto equalizethesame,asnearlyasmaybe, with thetaxes
assessedin theadjoiningtownship;havingregardto thequal-
ity of thelandsin saidtownship, andthe expensesnecessary
in the same,for laying out, openingand repairingthe roads
therein.

ApprovedMarch 28, 1806. Recordedin L. B. No. 10, p. 373.

CHAPTER MMDCCV.

AN ACT TO ENABLE JAMES LLOYD, JUNIOR, OF BOSTON, TO SELL
AND CONVEY ONE MOIETY OF A MESSUAGE AND LOT OF GROUND
THEREIN DESCRIBED~

WhereasBenjamin Brown, late of Boston, in the stateof
Massachusetts,deceased,was in his lifetime seizedof and
entitledunto a certainmessuageor tenement,with thelot of
groundthereuntObelonging,situateon thenOrtherly side of


